
RCW 70.114A.110  Cherry harvest temporary labor camps—Rule 
making—Definition—Conditions for occupation—Application.  (1) The 
department and the department of labor and industries are directed to 
engage in joint rule making to establish standards for cherry harvest 
temporary labor camps. These standards may include some variation from 
standards that are necessary for longer occupancies, provided they are 
as effective as the standards adopted under the Washington industrial 
safety and health act, chapter 49.17 RCW. As used in this section 
"cherry harvest temporary labor camp" means a place where housing and 
related facilities are provided to agricultural employees by 
agricultural employers for their use while employed for the harvest of 
cherries. The housing and facilities may be occupied by agricultural 
employees for a period not to exceed one week before the commencement 
through one week following the conclusion of the cherry crop harvest 
within the state.

(2) Facilities licensed under rules adopted under this section 
may not be used to provide housing for agricultural employees who are 
nonimmigrant aliens admitted to the United States for agricultural 
labor or services of a temporary or seasonal nature under section 
1101(a)(15)(H)(ii)(a) of the immigration and nationality act (8 U.S.C. 
Sec. 1101(a)(15)(H)(ii)(a)).

(3) This section has no application to temporary worker housing 
constructed in conformance with codes listed in RCW 19.27.031 or 
70.114A.081.  [2002 c 23 § 1; 1999 c 374 § 5.]
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